City Hall Restoration Commission /City Hall Phase II Restoration Building Committee
Summary of Meeting held on Monday November 24th 2014
Location: Third Floor Conference Room, City Hall 

Present: J.J. Bell, Jim Hafey, Maggie Rosa, Bill Sanborn, Deb Laurie, State Senator Bruce Tarr
Absent: Jan Bell, Steve Dexter, Craig Herrmann, Steve Pardee
Punch list items
· Jim will check on the status of the extensions to the railing at the Warren Street entrance

· Jim will check on the wall in the men’s bathroom

· Jim will check on the boiler room window which remains boarded up.

· J.J. will follow up with Doug Manley re installation of the storm windows which are on site.

The remaining punch list items were not discussed as State Senator Bruce Tarr joined the meeting to provide us with a funding update.

Funding Issues
· The bottom line of our discussion is that the CHRC needs to develop a strong case for immediate release of the $1.2 million as Governor Patrick is cutting back on some programs in order to balance the budget.  We also need to be on the same page as the Mayor and her administration as there needs to be a unified picture of needs from Gloucester.

· We reviewed the need to do the masonry work as soon as possible as water infiltration is continuing to undermine the structural integrity of this wood-framed building. The decision was made that J.J. will ask Doug Manley for a more detailed cost estimate re masonry repairs.
· Jim Hafey had to leave the meeting before a discussion could be held about his priorities for the building.
· We will invite Sal Di Stefano to a future meeting.

Maintenance

· No update as to whether the fire department has been contacted re the cleaning out of the gutters. Jim Hafey is scheduled to contact the fire department to see if they can do this.
· Differentiation strips will be installed in the auditorium at the balcony level to more clearly demarcate the steps between the different levels.
· There was a continuation of the discussion regarding installation of a sprinkler system. J.J. to contact Doug Manley about this issue. Before he does so J.J. will speak with Donna Compton re the process.
Bird Deterrent
· Additional pins have been ordered –no update
Window Box for ADA entrance – Steve Dexter and Donna Compton agreed that it was best to wait until the spring before installing a window box. Meantime, Jan Bell agreed that a wreath should be placed near the ADA entryway for the Middle Street Walk.
Parking on Dale Ave
· Bill Sanborn suggested that angled parking on one side of Dale Ave might be more efficient than the current arrangement. Bill will speak to the City planner re this issue
Future Meeting Schedule
· In order to better accommodate Jim Hafey’s schedule we decided to change the time of the next meeting to Thursday, December 4th at 11:00 a.m.
Final Report – Maggie is waiting for the punch list to be completed to finalize the draft.
Next Meeting: Thursday December 4 2014 at 11:00 a.m. in the third floor conference room in City Hall
PLEASE NOTE: These minutes will be accepted as accurate and complete unless corrections and/or additions are received within 72hrs of issue
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